ASCSU Weekly Report 5/3/10
President’s Report –Dan Gearhart
Vice President’s Report – Tim Hole
· SFRB: We are done for the year!!!

· Check out this sweet long bill!

· Senate: Last meeting!!!!
· PLEASE SHOW UP!!!!
· Key exchange: Dan and I had a great time helping Tony Frank donate his golf cart to resources for disabled students.
· Board of Governors: I will be giving a speech to the board about the student fee process.
· Hopefully they have a lot of questions
· Personal Time: If you are falling behind in your classes, you are having family issues, or you area having a midlife crisis please inform your immediate supervisor and take some personal time to get your life in order. 
· GO RAMS!
Finance Report – Shannon Endres
Controller – Ross Jones
	ASCSU Account Status Report

	Executive Cabinet Report

	Account 23-6150

	May 3, 2010

	 
	 
	 
	 
	 

	Department
	Total Allocation
	Total Income
	Total Expense
	% used

	Academics
	$500.00 
	$0.00 
	$0.00 
	0.0%

	Administration
	$39,800.00 
	$150.00 
	$40,991.55 
	103.0%

	Community Affairs
	$2,500.00 
	$0.00 
	$2,754.49 
	110.2%

	Diversity and Outreach
	$8,000.00 
	$0.00 
	$3,090.05 
	38.6%

	Environmental Affairs
	$8,000.00 
	$0.00 
	$3,418.80 
	42.7%

	Leadership Development
	$7,500.00 
	$0.00 
	$3,074.41 
	41.0%

	Legislative Affairs
	$11,700.00 
	$0.00 
	$3,180.00 
	27.2%

	Marketing
	$23,000.00 
	$0.00 
	$13,071.83 
	56.8%

	Senate
	$1,725.32 
	$0.00 
	$225.16 
	13.1%

	Student Services
	$29,000.00 
	$3,233.60 
	$24,065.57 
	83.0%

	Supreme Court
	$1,000.00 
	$0.00 
	$853.76 
	85.4%

	Ram Ride
	$87,319.00 
	$0.00 
	$78,368.64 
	89.7%

	 

	 
	Total Allocated for Account
	$220,044.32 
	 

	 
	Total Income for Account
	$3,383.60 
	 

	 
	Total Expenditures for Account
	$173,094.26 
	 

	 
	Budget Balance/Percent Used
	$46,950.06 
	78.7%

	 
	Account Balance
	$50,333.66 
	 


Elections Manager –Kevin Robinson
Chief of Staff –Tim Sellers
Academics –Ryan Morrison
Community Affairs –Courtney Sullivan
Diversity & Outreach –Adday Naoum
· Student voice survey results are coming in. We will be collecting data until this Friday. I will report our current data thus far at cabinet/senate. Will give results to Cooper to use for next year.

· ASCSU potluck luau this Saturday May 8th.  Final details will be announced at meetings on Wed. This will give you 3 days to prepare your meals. Any specific questions can be directed to April or I.

Dates to Remember:

May 8th – ASCSU luau potluck
Environmental Affairs –Sam Silberstein
· So the year is coming to an end as I write this final Director’s report with sadness (but mainly relief). 

· We have one more event this year – BIKE TO SCHOOL DAY!!!!

· Unfortunately weather kind of ruined our Sustainable Fashion Show but we have a program evaluation so maybe it can happen again next year (Hint Hint).

· We have a new Sustainability Coordinator – Seth Danner.

· This is very exciting and I plan on working closely with him on projects for next year.

· Other than that I am just spending my time with my final accumulative Director’s Report and hoping and praying I pass my classes.

· Yay graduation!

Leadership Development – Jerek Justus
Legislative Affairs Department –Matt Worthington
 

Marketing –Sarah Cole
· The Marketing Department has finished up the advertising for the last few ASCSU events of the semester.  

· Website: Associate Director Riley has launched the new website. As with any major change there might be a few kinks. If you notice them, please send an email to the marketing department and we will fix the error ASAP.

· Handbook: The remainder of the semester, we will be collecting money and advertisements from our committed advertisers. More information to come.  
RamRide –Eric Berlinberg
General:
· RamRide is finished operating for the year. We definitely went out with a bang…Saturday night (our last operating night), we had a vehicle get in a minor fender bender with an inanimate object, and we also had a record for the # of people we drove in one operating evening! Congrats to Kim Petersen for having a great last night of the year!
· Finalizing all my loose ends for the year – lots of stuff to clean up before I’m done!
· Writing my transition documents. 30 pages and counting…
· Thanks to all for supporting our departmental changes throughout the year. We really couldn’t have achieved all that we did without ASCSU’s support. I’d like to throw a thank you to Kim Grubbs and Mary Branton-Housley for all their support as advisors this year. Very supportive through all the changes and improvements. Thanks!
· RamRide Year-Long Stats:
· Rides: 7,458
· People: 25,330
· Cancelled: 4,637
· Total Rides TO DATE: 117,333
Donations: 


· Thanks to all their support of our program and for helping to keep our program thriving. Use these businesses and say thanks when you are a customer of theirs!
Volunteers:
· Starting to have agreements signed for the fall semester. Lots of interest so far. 
Data:
· Last Weekend: 


	Date
	# Cars Running
	# of Rides
	# of Passengers
	# of Cancels
	Avg Wait Time

	Thursday 4/29
	6
	52
	164
	26
	48 mins

	Friday 4/30
	15
	117
	511
	42
	52 mins

	Saturday 5/0
	13
	173
	630
	28
	49 mins


· Longest Wait Time: 52 mins
· Total Rides This Past Weekend: 342
· Total People This Past Weekend: 1305
Dates to Remember:
· RamRide ceases operations for the summer term on 5/2

· RamRide begins operating on August 27th, 2010 for the Fall Semester 2010.
Student Services – April Ragland 
· CSU Serves Saturday went well this weekend. Hopefully that program can continue next year. 
· We are collaborating with Athletics to plan the Student Coach Mixer. This year we will be having the event in the RamSkeller on April 29th. Athletics is matching our funding and we will be doubling the amount of food. Come get free food and meet Coach Fairchild and Coach Miles from 11-2PM
· IBall planning is underway. This year the theme is “A Night at the Grammy’s.” Prices are $25 for a couple and $15 single. You can purchase tickets from IBox. Those that are 21 have the opportunity to buy drinks at the bar. We really need pictures for the slideshow. Please email those to us!!! If you have any questions about IBall email us. 
· Next week is Finals and that means SMILE projects. I will probably be sending out an email with more information if you are interested in helping hand out stuff. 
· All ASCSU end of the year potluck

Come celebrate a great year with us at City Park on May 8th at 2P.M. We have set it up so 
that each Department is teamed up with one or two colleges. We are hoping this will 
encourage turnout and make for some friendly competition. We will spend the afternoon 
enjoying lunch and playing games. Make sure to collaborate with your teams to bring the 
food items specified. Every team has been assigned a certain food so it is essential that 
you come! 

Judicial Report – Jake McMahon
· WEEKLY MEETING. This semester, our meetings are in Room 232 of the Lory Student Center on Wednesdays at 2 p.m.  Remember, nearly all parts of these meetings are open to the public. If you are interested in checking it out, come talk to a member of the Court. This will be our last meeting of the semester. 
· ALL UNIVERSITY HEARING BOARD.  Finished for the semester!  

· END-OF-YEAR REVIEWS.  The members of the Court have decided to undergo voluntary performance evaluations with our advisor, Paul Osincup.  I applaud the justices for taking up this effort to enhance their ability to serve students. 

· ASSOCIATE JUSTICE OPENING.  With Justice Yoswa’s ascension to the chief justice position, there will be an empty associate justice seat. President Gearhart has been taking applications for the last week.  Check with him about getting your materials in ASAP if you’re still interested.  A nominee should be announced for Wednesday’s Senate meeting.

· END-OF-YEAR DINNER.  The Court will go out for dinner this week as a team to celebrate a semester of work.  Remember I-Ball is this Friday as well.
Seth Anthony – Graduate School Liaison 

I'd like to introduce you to the Graduate Student Council's leadership team for the 2010-2011 year. We have restructured the GSC a bit, and now have a President and 4 VP positions which constitute the executive

committee:

 - President: Katherine Zaunbrecher

 - Vice-President for Internal Affairs: Tonina Desimone

 - Vice-President for External Affairs: Rich Guggenheim

 - Vice-President for Academics: David Kupka

 - Vice-President for Student Life: Elise Donovan

Also, our Senators and Associate Senators for the 40th ASCSU Senate:

 - Senators: Maureen Newcomb, David Kupka, Rich Guggenheim, Scott Johnson

 - Associate Senators: Greg Futia, Seth Anthony, Alana Campbell, Kathie Mattor, John Cumming, Michael Deschenes, Kevin Whitley

Some of these folks you know and some I hope you'll meet on Wednesday.

I personally think this is an exceptionally strong leadership team for the GSC heading into the new year, and I look forward to the relationship between the Graduate Student Council and ASCSU continuing to strengthen, building on what we've developed this past year.

Eric B.D. Whittington – Associate Senator, College of Liberal Arts

Chair, External Affairs Committee

· The meeting for 4/30/2010 will review legislation3928

· The Academic Integrity Student Voice Survey is completed.  Results were mailed to all ASCSU Internal Committees Chairs; and anyone who requested to see the results.

· Honor Pledge Bill 3912: Unfortunately, I was unable to review changes for this bill because the committee did not meet.
· Good luck to all ASCSU members who are graduating.
